CEDAR LAKE METROPOLITAN POLICE
COMMISSION MEETING

WEDNESDAY MAY 24, 2017

CALL TO ORDER: 7:07 P.M.

ROLL CALL:

Commissioner, Terri Blagojevic Present
Commissioner, Kevin Toth Present
Commissioner, Lester C. Kaper Present
Council-Liaison, Ralph Miller Present
Council-Liaison, Randell Niemyer Absent
Council-Liaison, Julie Rivera Absent
Chief of Police, Gerald Smith Present

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

PUBLIC COMMENT:
None

COMMUNICATIONS:

Thank You to Commissioner Kaper, remembering the Officers for Law Enforcement
week

CONSENT AGENDA:

Motion made by Commissioner Toth and seconded by Commissioner Blagojevic to
accept the minutes of Wednesday April 26, 2017.

Vote- 3 Toth Yes
Blagojevic Yes
Kaper Yes
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OLD BUSINESS:
Police Department:
(1). Consolidated Dispatch- Chief Smith stated the switch over to the new frequency

a date has not been set as of yet.

NEW BUSINESS:
Police Department:

(1). Personnel-Chief Smith asked the Commission to promote the top two on the
Corporal list with the Commissions approval.
Motion made by Commissioner Blagojevic and seconded by Commissioner Toth to
approve Officer Phi Lewis and Officer Thomas Kidd to the rank of Corporals.
(Retro from March 1, 2017)

Vote- 3 Blagojevic Yes
Toth Yes
Kaper Yes

Motion made by Commissioner Blagojevic and seconded by Commissioner Toth to
approve Corporal Carl Brittingham and Corporal William Fisher to the rank of
Sergeant. (Retro from March 1, 2017)

Vote- 3 Blagojevic Yes
Toth Yes
Kaper Yes

(2). Monthly Activity Report-Chief Smith gave the monthly activity report for April 2017.

(3). Training Report- Chief Smith gave the monthly training report from April 2017.

(4). Technology-Chief Smith stated, the portables with the 800 system will be in use
soon, and all Lake County units will be able to hear us and use the frequency.
Laptops in vehicles have been replaced and in use.

(5). Personnel Policy, Holiday & Leaves-Tabled for next meeting, waiting to hear from
town Attorney on this matter.

(6). Squad Cars-Chief Smith stated vehicles have been ordered and also the equipment
needed

(7). Reserve Program- Chief Smith stated Officer Stickle working on finishing his training.
Next Reserve class have 3 applicants.

(8). Patrol Boat- Chief Smith stated new decals have been put on the pontoon boat,
lights rewired by Cliff Wroe and a tune up. Pontoon will be in the water by the

weekend. The pier needs some repairs.
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VOLUNTEER IN POLICE SERVICES (VIP’S)

(1). Monthly Activity Report- No Report

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Chief Smith advised of Police Inspection on Saturday June 3, 2017. Vehicles will be in the
Lighthouse restaurant parking lot.

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion made by Commissioner Toth and seconded by Commissioner Blagojevic
to adjourn.
All In Favor

End 7:30 P.M.

An Executive Session was held before the meeting at 6:00 P.M. reference Personnel
pursuant to Indiana Code 5-14-1.5.6(b). ) )
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Chairperson, Lester,C. Kaper Present
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Vice- Chairperson, KevinToth Present

Member, Terri Blagojevic Present



